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Old-Timers Receive Service Pins

L.U. 230 (i,o,u,c,em,catv&mar), Victoria, B.C. – At a recent meeting of Local 230, long-service pins were presented to a large number of members by International Representatives Bill Isbister, a former business manager of Local 230, and Jim Wolfgang; and business Manager Jim McAvoy. More pictures will appear in the next Journal. They are all to be congratulated on their long and faithful membership through good and bad times. Our younger members can look to them as examples during the tough times through which we are now going. 


Our work picture in the inside section has not improved, with approximately 70 percent unemployment and not a lot of relief in sight for 1984. All of western Canada is in the same boat, making it very hard for anyone to travel anywhere for work. Our hope is in a federal election ending the uncertainty for construction clients and investors. Both the federal and now the provincial budgets have not done one thing for our many unemployed. Things will change, and this great country of ours will start to move again. Even to get all those bloated American tourist dollars up here will be a start. More later. 

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M./F.S. 
